CHESTER TOURISM COMMISSION MINUTES      October 21, 2015
Present: Brenda Owen, Pam Fraley, Sandra Starr, Linda Simpson, Cynthia Lawder, Toni Hosick, Lauren Rinne, Bobbie Junkin, Pete Spitler, Patti Carter, Carol Harrison, Betty Wagner, Norma Baughman
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	

	Minutes 
	September minutes were reviewed.  One correction was noted in that the Prairie du Rocher Chamber convened the UNIFY group.  The minutes were approved with the revision 
	Minutes filed.

	Financial report
	In Linda Rader’s absence, Sandra gave the financial report.  The American  Eagle Cruise Line paid $225 and The Cohen Home was paid $125.  There was also an expenditure for a name tag for Carol.
The Commission has a balance of $7,169.95 and petty cash of $128.88.
	The report was filed for audit.

	Evergreen Cemetery Comes Alive
Sun, Oct 18, 2-6 PM
	Lauren thanked the group for help with the tour.  There were 111 guests and $564.80 was donated toward the stone cottage renovation.  Positive comments were made by many, and folks expressed a desire to do this again.  The group thanked Lauren for all of her work and organization.  The actors did a fine job and Lauren plans to thank them for their time and performances.  Brenda moved to present Phil Keaton with a gas gift card for $50.  Cynthia seconded the motion and the motion passed.  The group discussed recognition for the actors involved and Linda suggested a sizable ad in the newspaper.  Pam made a motion to put an ad of appreciation not to exceed $100 in the newspaper.  Cynthia seconded and the motion passed.  It was noted that only participants be allowed to park in the cemetery.  The next time we need to remember to request that the gate to the mausoleum be opened for parking.  The last tour group left at 5:15 pm since it was a church group.  The actor’s group photo should be taken prior to the beginning of the tour.  The group is thinking of another event, but may consider other cemeteries or a “legends & lore” tour of the area.
	Lauren will write thank you notes to actors and will obtain the newspaper ad.  Sandra will purchase the gift card for Mr. Keaton.

	Christmas Walk 
Dec. 4,5,6

“It’s a Charlie Brown Christmas.”  
	Funds have been donated to help with the lighting of displays in the park.  The parade will be held on Friday night.  Norma is sending letters for cemetery memorial signs.

	

	River Boats

	 Patti reported that additional volunteers were needed and suggested that an ad be put in the newspaper asking for applications for help.  The Shore Excursions boat company has asked for a meeting to review their requirements for tours.  According to the company not all tour guides are giving consistent information in tours.  We may want to consider individuals covering the same position for each boat stop.  American Cruise Line will add Chester as a stop and we are included in their advertising.
	Norma, Carol, and Cynthia volunteered to participate on Patti’s tour committee.

	Stone Cottage
	Committee meets today.  Toni, Bobbi, and Norma are purchasing Christmas decorations for the cottage today.  Bob Decker has done a huge amount of work toward replacing the sidewalk.  The city will pour the sidewalk in the near future.  There are no more brochures of the stone cottage at the welcome center.  We believe that Mariah has the most recent copy of the brochure.
	Norma will follow up with Mariah and Sandra will send a recent photo.

	New project ideas
	· Solar eclipse occurrence on August 21, 2017 

· Staying connected with Ste. Genevieve as they move toward National Park status

· The Illinois Bicentennial in 2018

· Repairs at the Menard Home

· National Historic Register project

· Lighting the city steps

· Consideration of working jointly with Beautification
	

	Welcome Center
	Linda S. mentioned that the folks from the riverboats who stopped at the Welcome Center were pleasant and complimentary.
	

	Randolph Co. Tourism
	Norma reported that Egyptian Electric notified the site superintendent at Kaskaskia that electricity at the memorial on the Island will be turned off because of lack of payment by the State of Illinois.  The County Museum roof has been replaced.  
	

	City Council Update
	No report. 
	

	Other
	· Linda S. brought copies of the Scout publication and said that most folks who stop at the Welcome Center pick up a copy of this publication.  She wondered if Tourism wanted to consider an ad in this publication for $225.  Brenda moved to allow Lauren to create an ad to put in the Scout and pay for it.  Cynthia seconded and the motion passed.

· Patti said the City questioned the appropriateness of funds expended on projects outside the City of Chester.
	Lauren will work on an ad for the Scout.

	Adjournment
	Toni moved to adjourn.     Pam seconded.  The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned.
	Next meeting:  November 18, 2015 @ 10:30 AM at City Hall.
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